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The school has recently
purchased new equipment for
our Design & Technology
workshops.  The new equipment
will allow us to really focus on the
design & applied learning side of
that technology area, the
equipment matches industry
standards and the opportunities
available in the real world.
Honda Australia have kindly
donated  a HRV 18 model car as
part of their education program.
This car will be used to teach
Introduction to Automotives for
Years 9 and 10 students, starting
in Headstart.

End of last term we held the Grenfell
Cup, in memory of our dear Jane and
all who have lost or who have friends
and family members going through
cancer.  There was a special
assembly to commemorate, followed
by an afternoon of fun and games,
just how Jane would have wanted.

Term four has been full on:

I'm pleased to announce, that Cobram Secondary College has
received a Victorian State Government funding of $99,807 to help
students gain the skills they need for a career in agriculture and
meet the growing demands of the growing farm, food and fibre
sector. This funding will allow CSC to introduce a VET Agriculture
course on school grounds. A new outdoor classroom will be
located next to the farm garden.
New student leaders elected for 2023
This year the Student leaders are travelling to Sydney as part of
their induction into their roles.  During their time in Sydney, they
will be visiting the 'Sunrise' studios, meeting the presenters and
seeing how the live show is put together.
Delivered Mental Health First Aid to Year 11
CSC 60th birthday - school tours 
Year 12's had their celebration day

Term 4 uniforms
Students are required to wear the school hat (or navy blue bucket
hat) as per our SunSmart policy.  Students not wearing hats will be
directed to shade or undercover areas.



GRENFELL CUP
 A SPECIAL MEMORIAL, FOR A SPECIAL LADY
Today CSC had a special assembly for Mrs. Jane Grenfell that we sadly lost earlier this year. Her Husband Wayne
her daughters Kirsty, Steph and Montana and her Grandson Lincoln were in attendance.
A member of staff, a student and her daughter Steph spoke fondly of Jane's passion for teaching and her love
for the school community.
Students wrote messages of hope for friends and families that were fighting cancer and shared special
memories for those they had lost.  Following the assembly, the students and staff competed in the Grenfell Cup
tournament.  Mrs. Grenfell, will always be in our thoughts.

ROSE HOUSE TRIUMPHANT 
Following an afternoon of games, the scores were tallied
and Rose House were announced the winners. As a
reward, Mrs. Tempest took the Rose House to the
cinema to watch a movie.



2023 Student Leaders announced
The 2023 Student Leaders were announced, congratulations to; Dan, Caitlyn, Michael, Zoe, Abbie, Matilda,

Nikita and Amelia.



Fundraising for States School Relief 

The 2023 Student Leaders arranged a couple of fundraising event for States School Relief.  One in ten
students are supported by States School Relief, they are a not for profit organisation that improves the lives
of tens of thousands of disadvantaged Victorian students, and their families each year. 
This week the teachers came to school dressed in school uniform and students in casual clothes and at lunch
time there was a Volleyball tournament, Staff vs Students. Also recently, the student leaders and some of the
ADVANCE students attended the IGA Family Fun Day, selling fairy floss and popcorn, raising $615.30 for States
School Relief.  



Year 12 Celebration Day



Year 12 Celebration Day



who test positive to COVID-19 stay home and isolate for 5 days and do not attend school after 5 days if
they are still symptomatic
who are symptomatic but have not tested positive not attend school. This does not include students with
pre-existing conditions such as hay fever.

11 October 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

You may be aware that the Victorian Government has announced changes to the COVID-19 isolation
requirements. 
This means that from 11.59pm on Wednesday 12 October, the mandatory orders around isolation for people
with COVID-19 have ended and instead we move to health advice and recommendations for people with
COVID-19 or COVID-19-like symptoms.
Our school will continue to adhere to the Department of Health’s recommendations to ensure that our school
remains a safe environment for our staff and students. 
The Department of Health strongly recommends that students and school staff:

Parents and carers are recommended to continue to report their child having COVID-19 to both the school
and the Department of Health.
We will, however, no longer report occurrences of positive cases to the school community.
We ask parents and carers to continue to remain vigilant in preventing COVID-19 transmission. Any student
who is unwell should continue to remain at home. This is about keeping students healthy and well in our
school and reducing the spread of both COVID-19 and other respiratory diseases.  
Free rapid antigen tests are available at the school for those who need them.
Parents and carers will be contacted if their child shows symptoms while at school. 
Students who wish to wear a mask should continue to do so. 
To keep our school as safe as possible, we will also continue to use air purifiers and other COVID-19
prevention measures. 

Thanks for your continued efforts to keep our school community safe and well.

Kimberley Tempest
Principal

COVID NOTIFICATION



CSC CONCERT BAND & JAZZ BAND AT THE IGA FAMILY DAY

The CSC Concert and Jazz Bands played for the Cobram community this morning at the IGA Family Day. After a
tough 2 years not being able to perform to the public, both bands surely did make our school proud!  
CSC also held a couple of evenings of music ensembles.  Well done to all the vocalists and musicians that took
part.
#everyopportunitytaken

SCHOOL BAND PERFORM TO THE
COMMUNITY

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everyopportunitytaken?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZULJrBwbpQ2hYKTwUg8v9QjeuF9R3I5btkhg_2LdBnE8pZT_Xuv46colNS6WKPbGlHJ_t9qGQ-6ceYGm1DRj5fVNSi1Ok77KxK9yZrWBFGGBoqvGtRn8zQ0rYScnimACLuLSp5wZyVyq-sDRmQtL5cdbarQn8h8L4Ovk8GbaeyHl7EmqBcEvN4b7uCvQ0OcRtrp35f17f5TqLWT3aooAybb&__tn__=*NK-R


As you may already know CSC has a school dog named Oakley. He has been introduced to the school slowly
over the last 2 months. The program the school is using is called “Dogs Connect”. The program has a very
involved training schedule, specifically designed for dogs in schools. There is a core group of staff involved in
intensive training. These staff train Oakley and the students, as well as other staff members on how he will
become a valuable member of our school.
This program will not involve students or staff who do not wish to be involved. The program is currently
running in many schools throughout Australia and we know it will have a positive impact on many people in
our school and community. The dogs in this program are used in many ways throughout the school, from one
on one, to small groups and in classes.
If anyone wants more information, do not hesitate to contact the school.

DOGS CONNECT AT CSC



SUCCESS AT HUME
CONGRATULATIONS CASEY

Congratulations Casey, second in girls 12-13 Shot-

put, second in girls 12-13 triple jump and third in

girls 12-13 long jump at Hume. Casey also won Age

Champion. Well done Casey!

THROUGH TO STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Congratulations to Meriam, she came first in the

girls 12-13 years 200m race and second in the 12-

13 years 400m race at Hume, which means Meriam

goes through to the State Championships. Well

done Meriam!

CONGRATULATIONS BLAKE 

Congratulations to Blake coming third in the Boys 15

years Javelin throw 700g



HARRY POTTER EXCURSION
POSTPONED

HARRY POTTER EXCURSION POSTPONED 

Miss Kirkman and Mrs Tempest congratulated the
students on their achievements, being one of  50
lucky students that were picked out of a hat of
over 100 names.  However due to the flood issues,
and for the safety of our students, the excursion to
Melbourne has been postponed to 14th
December.  



NEW ACQUISITIONS FOR CSC

NEW OUTDOOR CLASSROOM
New furniture has arrived for our outdoor
classroom, near the farm garden

NEW EQUIPMENT FOR DESIGN AND
TECHNOLOGY  AND AUTOMOTIVE CLASSES

Cobram Secondary College have recently 
 purchased new equipment to allow us to
really focus on the design & applied learning
side of that technology area, the equipment
matches industry standards and the
opportunities available in the real world.



CONGRATULATIONS TOM 
Congratulations to Tom on finishing his Senior VCAL
Certificate early. Following harvest, Tom will be
attending Longerenong College, to study Advanced
Diploma in Agribusiness. Well done Tom!
#everystudentsucceeds

VCAL STUDENTS COMPLETE THEIR
CERTIFICATES EARLY

CONGRATULATIONS JASMINE 
We are super proud of Jasmine, successfully
completing her VCAL Senior Certificate early and
acquiring a full time position in Environmental
Services

CONGRATULATIONS TANAYAH & CHARLIE 

Congratulations to Tanayah on completing her

Intermediate VCAL Certificate early. Tanayah now has

time employment in retail. She is saving up so she

can eventually fulfill her dream of owning her own

beauty business, her aspirations come after

completing her VET studies in beauty while

completing her VCAL Certificate.

Congratulations also to Charlie on completing his

Intermediate VCAL certificate. Charlie has gained a

Heavy Auto Diesel Mechanic Apprenticeship resulting

from the SBAT he completed. Well done to you both!

 CONGRATULATIONS GRACE
Congratulations to Grace on finishing her VCAL
Certificate. Grace has aquired a full-time
apprenticeship with In Tune, Cobram.  Well done
Grace!
#everystudentsucceeds

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everystudentsucceeds?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZVqsjFHG2peSbhJ-AHUJSfZbYHOjMH4yZuDfrRM3eARm9WtxRHz9YsPEDj-HhxaS1KKxCmzxXRFmVwvmGoBZSySo3wZ0vgx8lQL4TRqN1fO1DiA40fJNKW4sOulEG3E9iWlkLLmpq7FzJla-R8jkm9meHA2p16uF7QGM8WHbledy-InVCaplGyxds_lU4_C4XlpM0KopOE9PVts4KgCxPkw&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everystudentsucceeds?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZVqsjFHG2peSbhJ-AHUJSfZbYHOjMH4yZuDfrRM3eARm9WtxRHz9YsPEDj-HhxaS1KKxCmzxXRFmVwvmGoBZSySo3wZ0vgx8lQL4TRqN1fO1DiA40fJNKW4sOulEG3E9iWlkLLmpq7FzJla-R8jkm9meHA2p16uF7QGM8WHbledy-InVCaplGyxds_lU4_C4XlpM0KopOE9PVts4KgCxPkw&__tn__=*NK-R


Reunion school tours

CSC CELEBRATES 60 YEARS

Reminiscing, former students and their families came for school tours today, as part of CSC 60th birthday

celebrations, to see how much the school has changed since they were there.

GREASE NIGHT - CSC 60th BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION

Thank you to our school community that joined us at Cobram Community Cinema 

 to celebrate our 60th birthday. T

Guests walked the pink glitter carpet to an evening of fun, laughter and singing.

Former students reminisced over their Grease productions, there was even a

special message from one of the original Pink Ladies from the movie!

Remembering Grease  productions

https://www.facebook.com/CobramCommunityCinema?__cft__[0]=AZUCjP9gWd858hEjkiHpFds63NLpYD39wMOhsQrCY0KRQXrQuRtlQ2s21sa6gwC9W_Xb6wRjbou6dtgQc6m-ddilyf_k1YQ_ZW0cjGjR4JEdXZfBdpKJfECIYAbPic0zJiJ1Yj8F8f6Me98HQ3__u_31811EyK6JphmVBRsDlS9Lqr7P0DWUnQYq1GZ-SWfo9r1gGGfPDEe0CyXdbgVbjySg&__tn__=-]K-R


WINS AT THE COBRAM SHOW



CSC SUCCESSES

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR STUDENTS AND STAFF ON THEIR RECENT AWARDS BY THEIR RESPECTIVE CLUBS



CSC SUCCESSES

KOBY AWARDED U/17 LEADING
GOAL KICKER FOR CFNC

JAYDEN AWARDED U/17 MOST
IMPROVED FOR CFNC

NED AWARDED U/17 MOST
CONSISTENT FOR CFNC

ALEX AWARDED U/14 MOST
CONSISTENT FOR CFNC



CSC SUCCESSES

🏏🏏 CONGRATULATIONS CRÜE 🏏🏏

Crüe has been selected in the Cricket Albury Wodonga

Murray Under 14’s Representative Team as a wicketkeeper/

batsman. He travels to Dubbo in December for 4 days as

the only Murray Valley Cricket Association nominee selected

in this category. He has completed Winter Academy with

the Australian Cricket Institute and been trialling for months

with CAW. He is finally through out of dozens of kids

nominated from many various leagues across the border.

Well done Crüe!



CSC SUCCESSES

FORMER CSC STUDENT AT THE
IRONMAN WORLD CHAMPIONSHIPS,
HAWAII

FORMER CSC STUDENT ADMITTED
INTO THE SUPREME COURT OF
VICTORIA

We are very proud to hear the news that a former CSC

student, Abbey Hoolahan, has been admitted into the

Supreme Court of Victoria as an Australian legal

practitioner/ lawyer. Congratulations Abbey!

#everystudentsucceeds

Former student Angela Ballerini, has just competed

in her 3rd Ironman World Championships in Kona,

Hawaii. After the last two years were postponed,

numbers were up and the pace was on. Angela did

our community proud, finishing the 3.8km swim,

180km bike ride and 42.2km run in 10 hours and

48 minutes. She finished 7th out of 187 in her age

group (first Australian) and 100th woman out of

1167, across the line. Angela is definitely

representing our little town on the world stage and

is showing what can be achieved with hard work

and dedication. Congratulations Angela! 
FORMER CSC STUDENT CAME 6TH
OVERALL AND FIRST IN AGE GROUP AT
THE MELBOURNE MARATHON

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everystudentsucceeds?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZXNgJD4LRC-oOKgzZk8cIQu-8k4nF1zZVo7rzD7GLoZlZPU-3WUNjDZvkjRGIfvBegz07UOMR310ejOqnwRBruMmeebXOybkMbEho9cb1MHYeIORyzwA5RNMyy_QxXUdiZA_TyGTqLI7opoE3fxrpFStrjxzwqWC5xpN-oZjww3fK264PLxTN9eWbrL5F01f2kLdd1vz1d0O3dmMgGWxt1T&__tn__=*NK-R


Important dates & information



COMMUNITY 


